Administrators of Rural Urban Public Libraries of Ontario

Minutes of the Regular Meeting

Wednesday, September 20th, 2017, 1:30pm

Nottawasaga Inn Resort

Present:  
Laura Molnar, Elgin (Chair)

Laura Carter, Kingston Frontenac (Treasurer)

Catherine Coles, Lennox and Addington (Secretary)

Brian Masschaele, Elgin
Bessie Sullivan, Haliburton

Susan Wallwork, Stormont, Dundas & Glengarry

Liz Adema, Middlesex

Lindsay Brock, Middlesex
Kelly Bernstein, Region of Waterloo

Erin Kernohan-Berning, Haliburton 
Nicole Charles, Bruce

Melissa Redden, Clarington

Tania Sharpe, Chatham-Kent

Gayle Hall, Simcoe

Lisa Miettinen, Oxford

Darlene Coke, Lambton
1. Welcome and call to order

Laura Molnar called the meeting to order at 1:27pm.  
2. Approval of the agenda

Moved by Tania Sharpe / Seconded by Lindsay Brock that the agenda be approved as presented – CARRIED.
3. Approval of the minutes of June 2, 2017  
Moved by Lisa Miettinen / Seconded by Gayle Hall that the minutes be approved as presented - CARRIED.

4. Business arising from the Minutes:
4.1 Interest accelerator account

Laura Carter had nothing new to report and requested the item be brought forward to the next meeting.
4.2 Ministry Roundtable Discussions

Laura Molnar reported on the most recent Ministry Roundtable (June 9, 2017 in Toronto) in which library representatives and Ministry of Tourism, Culture & Sport staff discussed digital services. Topics included digital inclusion, service opportunities, challenges and support. The Ministry noted that they planned to explore the possibility of a Digital Public Library. A consultant will be reaching out to ARUPLO in the fall for feedback regarding this project. Laura will circulate Ministry reports on the roundtables through the ARUPLO listserv. 

4.2 2018 ROMA Conference Exhibitor Registration

Brian discussed the possibility of ARUPLO renting a tradeshow booth at the upcoming ROMA conference from January 21-22nd. Exhibitor registration is $3390 plus HST and includes one full conference and two exhibitor-only passes. It was agreed that this would be a good use of some of ARUPLO’s savings. Bessie noted that she and Erin were asked to speak at the conference anyway and that they would be available to staff the booth on Sunday, January 21st. Brian and Lisa volunteered to staff the booth on Monday, January 22nd. Erin will take the lead developing some promotional materials for the event. The group decided that ARUPLO should budget up to $6000 for tradeshow registration, travel, meals, and promotional materials.

Moved by Tania Sharpe / Seconded by Brian Masschaele that upwards of $6000 be budgeted in support of ARUPLO delegates exhibiting at the ROMA tradeshow in January -- CARRIED.

5. Reports
5.1 ARUPLO Training Committee
Deferred pending the arrival of Brandon Fratarcangeli, SOLS

5.2 ARUPLO Guidelines Committee 
Laura led the discussion. It was decided that the 3rd edition of the ARUPLO guidelines is ready to go pending a few minor revisions. The next step after finalizing the guidelines is to put it in a professionally designed format so that it could be distributed at the upcoming ROMA tradeshow. Member libraries are requested to submit photos that could be included in the document to Kelly by Friday, October 13th. Kelly will get some quotes from the graphic design department at the Region of Waterloo and report back. 

Moved by Tania Sharpe / Seconded by Laura Carter that upwards of $1000 be budgeted towards the production of a professionally designed guidelines document -- CARRIED.
5.3 Treasurer's Report
Laura reviewed the 2017 Statement of Operations as previously circulated.
Moved by Laura Carter / Seconded by Bessie Sullivan that the 2017 Budget be approved as presented – CARRIED.
5.4 Ontario Public Library Guidelines  
Kelly reported that as a new addition to the Ontario Public Guidelines Committee, she has not yet attended a meeting. She was able to say that it still looks like everything is on track for the 7th edition of the guidelines to be released by the end of the year.

5.1 ARUPLO Training Committee
Brandon Fratarcangeli from SOLS joined the meeting at 2:25pm to report on the how the ARUPLO staff training was progressing. He said that feedback was overall quite positive and that the participants were enthusiastic learners. The maker culture session was especially well received and the display presentation sparked some good discussion. Considering future training sessions, Brandon mentioned that there needs to more of an emphasis on learning objectives at the outset of each presentation. He also mentioned how it would be beneficial to incorporate more optional activities that would encourage interaction and camaraderie. Feedback from the staff will be collected through Padlet, the results of which Brandon will share with the ARUPLO Training Committee.  
7.  Members’ News/Roundtable
8.  Next meeting date – Friday, December 8, 2017 by teleconference
9.  Adjournment
Adjournment- Moved by Gayle Hall that the meeting be adjourned at 3:28 pm.
